
Cherokee County Master Gardeners 
Regular Monthly Meeting 
Bluffs Conference Center 

October 18, 2016 
 
The regular monthly meeting of the Cherokee County Master Gardeners was held on Tuesday, 
October 18 at the Bluffs Conference Center.   At 10:05 President Susan Franklin called the 
meeting to order.  Members also present were State President Dot Martin, Secretary Joan 
McFather, Treasurer Pam Raines, Lois Andresen, Mike Ashe, Evelyn Balejcsik, Pat Bowen, 
Mageeda Doe, Martha Etchells, Carol Jackson, Maurya Jones, Devin Layman, Carol Mumaw, Pam 
Raines, Linda Robbins, Gail Roos, Mary Ellen Roos, Diane Smith, Ed Stumler, Mary Ann Szostak, 
Glenda Thompson, Katie Van Hiel, and Marcia Wichester.  Trainees Steven Barron, Paula 
Diartiage, Julia Fuller, Sharon Grundeis, Judy Lester, Janet Peeler, Eva Plachy, Lucille Rich, Dick 
Rubant and Hope Sorrells were also present, as was Extension Agent Josh Fuder. 
 
OFFICER REPORTS:  
 
• Secretary:  Joan McFather asked that the September minutes be approved as published.  

There was no objection.  Joan asked everyone to sign the attendance sheets.  
 
• Treasurer:  

o 



o Susan mentioned Marc’s concern that we look for additional opportunities to 
educate the public, including the possibility of a new teaching garden site. 

 
COMMITTEE REPORTS 
 
• 



GMGA 
• Dot Martin announced that the state 



 October22 Linda Robbins 
 October 24  Lois Andresen 
 October 25 Karen Lail 
 October 26 Dawn Perlotto 
  
If you haven’t seen your birthday recognized, it’s because we do not have it.  Please contact 
jmcfather@hotmail.com  Thanks! 
 
 
 
 


